
Brenda Anderson, principal               113 South 6th Street, Milbank, SD 57252               605-432-5673

ST. LAWRENCE ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES
from October 10, 2016

The St. Lawrence school Advisory Council met on October 10, 2016 at 6:00pm. Members in atten-
dance were Kate Capp, Sandra Fonder, Nancy Kruger and Rondi Scoular. Absent member was
Jason Street. Also attending were Brenda Anderson, Fr. Gary DeRouchey, Darby Helms and Susie
Wendland

The meeting began with a Prayer and Father called the meeting to order. The Agenda was re-
viewed and the minutes from the September meeting were read. Kate made a motion to accept
the minutes as read. Nancy seconded the motion. The motion passed.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
We added a hot spot for 3rd and 4th grade to have better Wi-Fi service

The Mystery Dinner Theater sold 107 tickets for Friday and 142 for Saturday. There were 11 baskets
donated and they raised about $3500. 

The greenery sale will go until October 24th. We will sell during weekends after Mass.

The book fair sales were great, doing it around grandparent’s day is a great idea and to have it in
the Gym was a great location.  we will get 50% of sales to buy books from scholastic for the library
and classrooms.

Grandparents day was a success. Every child had someone in attendance.

Service projects:
The 6th grade is going to St. Francis House and Ronald McDonald house on oct. 12th and they are
currently collecting donations.

The 2nd grade is doing rocks with a message, they will paint around 15 rocks and deliver those at
home visits.

The 3rd grade is collecting donations for a boy and girl shelter or home. 

Student Council:
They are going to sponsor 2 Armadillos.

The student council store is going to open Fridays after Mass, will have inexpensive items for the
kids to buy, like pencils, crayons, chips.

The talent show will be Wednesday before the Christmas break, will have guidelines for that and
stay under 2 minutes. 
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We applied for a Catholic united financial technology grant for $500 and it will go for either more
chrome books or to increase the internet coverage.

Cloverbuds will meet the 3rd Tuesday of every month from 3:10pm -4:10pm

OLD BUSINESS
Had to order a new hitch to replace the one damaged for the fish house

Julie is working on the letter to mail to the Alumni

NEW BUSINESS
The Gala brought around $38,000. The credit card usage was about $15,000 and 4% goes to the
diocese. Hopefully next time we can make people aware about the 4% when they use a credit card. 

The next Council Meeting will be Nov 14th at 6:15pm

Father finished with the closing prayer

Rondi made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Nancy second the motion. The Motion passed and
the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Sandra Fonder

*All school council meeting dates are published in the bulletin and listed on the parish website.


